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July 2024 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Another year at Kenningtons has flown by.  We are now at the end of the summer term and able to 
look back on a successful 2023/2024. 
 
Ofsted came in December.  The inspector saw a school doing exceptional things for its pupils.  The 
school received a fabulous report.  Even though the inspector was here for only two days, the report 
accurately described what goes on here at Kenningtons Primary Academy.  We hope you have had the 
chance to read it.  The school will be reinspected within the next year or two and we will be working 
hard to gain that ‘Outstanding’ grade. 
 
Thank you to those parents/carers who have given the school feedback over the year.  Particularly 
those who took the time to provide feedback to the Ofsted inspector.  Your feedback is appreciated 
as it shows what the school is doing right and where we can possibly make improvements.  We value 
your continued support. 
 
Once again, the children have done very well in the KS2 SATs – please see the Governors’ End of Year 
Report 2023/2024 for the school’s headline results.  The results are very good; all down to their hard 
work and the great teaching they receive.  Congratulations to them.    
 
All staff from teachers to teaching assistants and support staff contribute to making Kenningtons such 
a great place for children to achieve and enjoy school.  The success of the school is driven by the 
Headteacher, Mrs Sawtell-Haynes, along with the Deputy Headteacher, Mrs Clarke.  Their leadership 
and ambition mean the school always strives to be the best it can. 
 
Recently the school held a Showcase week.  You were invited in and given the opportunity to see what 
happens in school – to see your children’s work and learning in the classroom.  Children were eager to 
show their books and parents/carers were able to see the progress made from the start of the year to 
now.  Initial feedback has been very positive.  You enjoyed the event and were amazed at the amount 
of work that goes on in school.  We hope to do something similar next year. 
 
Sadly, we must say goodbye to our Year 6 pupils and wish them luck in their new school.  We are sure 
they will do well.  From what we saw at the Year 6 Kenningtons Academy Awards, they have become 
confident young people.   
 
We hope you all have a good summer and we look forward to seeing the returning children in 
September.  We will also look forward to welcoming those children in Nursery and Reception just 
starting their school journey at Kenningtons.  
 
 
Mrs Sarah Sayers 
Chair of the Governing Body  
(on behalf of the Governing Body)       
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